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SUMMARY OF THE MEETING OF SEPTEMBER 29, 2009

The meeting was held under the chairmanship of Ambassador Pedro Oyarce, Permanent Representative of Chile to the OAS and Chair of the General Committee, to consider the items on the order of business (CP/CG-1807/09).
1. Installation of the Working Group to Prepare the Program of Activities for the Inter-American Year of Women and election of its Chair

In introducing that item, the Chair of the Committee pointed out that the Working Group was being installed in response to a mandate from the General Assembly in resolution AG/RES. 2322 (XXXVII-O/07), which proclaimed 2010 the “Inter-American Year of Women.”  He said that that decision was part of a strategy of political repositioning of the gender issue and of the work of the Inter-American Commission of Women (CIM).  That initiative coincided with two events:  first, the 15th anniversary of the Fourth World Conference on Women in Beijing and, second, the 10th anniversary of the adoption of the Inter-American Program on the Promotion of Women’s Human Rights and Gender Equity and Equality.  The idea was to launch a massive campaign in the Americas in 2010 to assess achievements and challenges regarding the protection of women’s human rights and gender equity and equality, as well as to heighten public awareness of gender issues.  This involved cultural, social, and political change.  Following that introduction, the Chair gave the floor to Ambassador Carmen Moreno, Executive Secretary of the CIM, to make a presentation of the scope of resolution AG/RES. 2322 (XXXVII-O/07) and the activities that would be entrusted to the Working Group.

In referring to that resolution, the Executive Secretary of the CIM said that the Permanent Council had been asked to form a working group to prepare a program of activities that provided for participation by officials of governments, parliaments, international organizations, civil society, and the private sector, and that identified funding sources for those activities.  To that end, the CIM had been asked to draft a document containing some elements that would facilitate the Group’s work (CP/CG-1808/09).  She added that the document presented was almost a “non-paper” as it did not respond to any suggestions by delegations but was simply an effort to enumerate possible activities to be undertaken by governments.  She also reported on an informal meeting of the Executive Committee of the CIM, which had discussed the matter and concluded that the most appropriate and realistic approach, given that time was short and the year was well under way, would be to find a series of activities that could be carried out by the countries themselves and that each country would announce a program in keeping with its own resources, availabilities, and opportunities.  She indicated that, apart from that, once the countries had decided on their activities they would inform the CIM, which would produce a consolidated document on the information received.

The Chair then gave the floor to Mr. Ricardo Graziano, Director of the Department of Planning and Follow-up of the Secretariat for Administration and Finance, to report on the resources available to finance the Group’s activities.
As far as the financing of that event was concerned, Mr. Graziano referred specifically to operative paragraph 4 of resolution AG/RES. 2322 (XXXVII-O/07), which provided for the creation of a specific fund to finance its activities that would be open to contributions by member states, permanent observers, international organizations, civil society, and the private sector.  He said that no contributions to the fund had been received yet and that, for the time being, Regular Fund resources for the year in which activities were carried out would have to be used.  In fiscal year 2009, according to information provided by the Department of Conferences and Meetings, US$16,944 would be needed to hold three Working Group meetings–or, in other words, US$5,648 per meeting.  He also indicated that the balance in Subprogram 22 I, which funds unscheduled meetings, was more than sufficient to finance those activities.

The Chair underscored the importance of obtaining contributions and asked the Executive Secretary of the CIM to help mobilize contributions to the Specific Fund, albeit in token amounts.

The delegations of Mexico, Chile, Colombia, Brazil, Costa Rica, Canada, and Venezuela thanked the Executive Secretary and the Director of the Department of Planning and Follow-up of the Secretariat for Administration and Finance for their presentations and said that they supported the installation of the Working Group.

The Group was then installed, and the Committee proceeded to elect its Chair.

The Alternate Representative of Mexico nominated Mrs. Pamela Albornoz, Alternate Representative of Chile, for the position of Chair of the Working Group.  The Alternate Representative of Brazil seconded the nomination, and the Alternate Representative of Argentina requested that the election take place by acclamation.  It was so decided.
2. Other business
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:55 p.m.[image: image1.png]
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